TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 2nd July 2018
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson 

Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner 

Cllr John Dransfield

Clerk Adele Waddington 

Cllr Ian Hartley



Cllr Beverley Robinson

Cllr David Storey 


Cllr Clare Storey


Apologies Cllr Margaret Foxley, Cllr Ruth Crompton, Cllr M Attwood

Also present: Steven Wilcock, Cllr Paul Foxley, Leader of The Council Paul White
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 11th June 2018 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded by Cllr Robinson
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Community Centre Update
Seven reported that the Community Centre Trustees have had plans drawn up showing the alterations that they are proposing.  The building is going to tie in with the Community Centre very well, and there are some alterations inside which will make the building more usable.

They are slowly progressing with the LEF funding.  The deadline for claiming this money was extended by 3 months, and Steven confirmed that most of the delays had been caused by lack of response from Lancashire County Council.  The Trustees have now employed a competent Solicitor as there were issues with the previous one.  The new solicitor has sent the final queries back to LCC and chased them twice, but is still waiting an answer.  Once the agreement has been signed, there will b a delay of 2 weeks before the Trustees get the keys.  The new library section will be in the Children’s Centre side of the building and will open first.

Steven confirmed that the first marriage has taken place in the Community Centre and everything went very well.

The Garden Festival is being held on 14th and 15th July.  The Community Centre will be used as usual with food stalls on the Library car park.

Steven advised that the Beer and Music Festival has been approved and will take place on the Recreation Ground in September and may run from Thursday to Sunday.  The Rotary Club have been given strict instructions and policies that they must adhere to for the event.
Police report

Cllr White advised that he is aware of some new structure that the Police are potentially going to introduce.  The details will be confirmed on 3rd July, but any major changes will require a consultation period. 
Residents Issues
Joe Wilkinson attended the meeting to present his planning application.  Notes can be seen below.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
The North West in Bloom judges are visiting on 4th July.  Barry is taking them around Wycoller.  Cllr Robinson said that she has received a lot of support and there are new volunteers joining the group.  Cllr Hodgson has the display boards.
John Whiteside has cut back the bushes on the garden at Harambee, but Steven Hounslow is unable to weed kill the stumps.  Cllr Hodgson will drill and poison the stumps, and if this doesn’t work, we will ask Ian Salter to weedkill.
Adele asked Cllr Hodgson about th fence to the rear of the war memorial, but Cllr Hodgson reported that sheep don’t eat daffodils, so this fence is not necessary.
Colne and District Committee meeting

The appeal for the property at Cowfield Farm is scheduled in September.  There are no changes for Scar Top 
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Mill, 5 Park Cottages, Alderhurst Head and Back Lane.
Cllr Foxley has received and email from Adele for a bid of £500 for willow weaving from the Boulsworth capital Fund, but the file is corrupt.  Adele to re-send.  Cllr White advised that none of the budget has been allocated to the East Colne Way from this funding pot this year.
Neighbourhood Plan
The Examiner has come back with 2 queries as reported at the meeting in May.  The Site Specific Flood Risk Assessments have now been completed and sent the Environment Agency and Lancashire Lead Flood Authority to ensure they are happy with the reports and that the sites are still suitable to be included in the Plan.  The Examiner also asked for full details on the scoring.  Cllr Dransfield and Adele have now pulled all this information together and will be submitted as soon as the Flood Risk comments are received back.
Allotments/Garages
Cllr’s D&C Storey asked for letters to be sent to the tenants of plots 2 and 11 and ask them to ask them to tidy up their plots.  We have received a complaint regarding the number of hens on plot 31.  They have a run with 7 hens and a cockerel in.  According to the regulations, each bird required 3-4 square foot of space.  Adele to write to the tenant and advise of the regulation and either re-home or increase the size of the run.

Adele recently offered out lots 28 and 40, but they were not wanted.  Adele to send letters out to next people on the list.

Cllr D Storey has found an area on the allotments that is not used.  It needs a fence and a bit of clearing, but then this can be used to collect any allotment debris for the bonfire.  It is easy to access for all tenants and is hidden from view.  Cllr D Storey to purchase fence posts etc and Adele to reimburse the costs.  Adele has seen a small branch chipper for sale; if it is still for sale, Adele to purchase.
Recreation Ground/Ball Grove

Adele has requested a full breakdown of costs from Pendle Borough Council, but is still waiting for the information.  No response has been received from the Friends of Trawden Rec group for the altered leaflet that was sent back to them.
Cllr’s D&C Storey attended the last Friends of Ball Grove meeting.  All seems to be progressing well.  There have recently been some complaints about the play equipment from users of the playground.  Adele has given out the link to the complaints page, but needs to report it to Pendle Council as well.

Adele has seen a local company who create markings on play surfaces.  This could be a consideration for the playground on Lanehouse Lane for next year.
Tram Track Letters/Trees
Adele has received a quote from John Whiteside regarding the cutting back of trees.  The works agreed would cost £200, but the resident of White Lee Avenue is not willing to contribute until she knows the extent of these works.  Adele has offered to meet her, but has received no response.  This will not be pursued until she has come back to us with an offer.
Photos of the Parish

Cllr Barritt has done most of the list that was created.  He will finish the rest when he returns from his holiday.  The photos done so far are great.  Adele will sort through them and upload to the website with details of their locations.

Parish Matters
Adele requested that the hedges were cut back from Wycoller Car Park to the Craft Centre.  It states on the website that works have been completed, but they have not.  Adele to send an email to the Highways department at Lancashire County Council and ask that they do it properly.

Cllr Robinson queried whether the bushes and trees cut down on Colne Road and in the field had/needed permission.  Adele to check.

Following on from last month, Mercer Print has tried to enlarge the logo for the new sign at Bannister Close, but the logo is of very poor quality.  They have offered a re-drawn tree with very similar text running through 
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the tree, or a newer alternative, with a tree and more modern text underneath.  Adele only received 4 responses, so it was put to vote.  There were 2 votes for the re-drawn logo, and 5 for the new logo.  Adele to confirm to Mercer Print that we will move to the new logo, and also send it to Textstyles for their file copy.
Planning Applications
APPLICATION: 18/0135/FUL 

PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of three dwelling houses (Two semi-detached and one detached).

AT: Land To The West Of 6 Foulds Road Trawden FOR: Mr & Mrs Joseph & Patricia Wilkinson

This site was scored as part of the Site Allocation process for the emerging Neighbourhood Plan and scored the most points. The Parish Council feel that this would be an asset to this small development. The materials chosen are in keeping with other properties on Foulds Road and the Councillors feel that it would enhance the views from across the valley

Correspondence
Confirmation received from Neil Watson that they aware of the leaning chimney at Old Chelsea.
Annual Enhanced Countryside Footpath Access report received for 2017/8

Agenda received for the new Policy and Resources Committee

Broken bus shelter at top of Cotton Tree Lane reported.  Will be fixed by Lancashire County Council

Response received from Tom Partridge regarding the request from Aron Cross to see the ‘side notes’ on the footpath definitive map.  Adele to ask again for any alterations that have been applied for.

Reminder of the Peace Walk and Pendle Festival of Culture which is on Saturday 30th June with the Good Neighbours Project 

Complaint received about the play equipment at Ball Grove.  Passed to Pendle Borough Council

Notification that the Park Charter has been successful.  On the 21st June, the first day of summer, the UK’s political leaders were asked to champion parks and local public green spaces across the UK to halt and reverse their decline.
Enquiry received over the ownership of land at the War Memorial

Notice of a meeting of The Council which is to be held on 4th July at 7pm at Nelson Town Hall

Finance
Bank transfer of £322 approved for payment to S Hounslow for Lengthsman Hours
Bank transfer of £1620 approved for payment to Flood Risk Consultants
Bank transfer of £384.00 approved for payment to Ian Salter for grass cutting

Bank transfer of £2588 approved for payment to Pendle Borough Council for Enhanced Countryside Access Service
Bank transfer of £288 approved for payment to Blackburn and Blackburn for Payroll Services
Meeting closed 8.50pm – next meeting Monday 3rd September 2018 
Meeting dates 2018: 1st October, 5th November, 3rd December.
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